       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                      
Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Tuesday 3rd June 2014

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Penny D’Souza, Fiona Firth, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches

Apologies 
None
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 17 March were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel confirmed that the new river door had been fitted; the boat engines had been serviced; and the air intake filter on the heating unit was going ahead with a steel grid for protection. Keith suggested the addition of some sound proofing.
GSL Report
Beavers: Karen reported numbers at 23 and said they were busy with a number of activities and outings including a church meeting.

Cubs: currently number 29. They recently had their first camp at Polyapes where a total of 30 cubs, scouts and leaders attended. They plan to do some boat work, and are currently working their way through the badges.


Scouts: number 40. Currently practising for the Regatta (5/6 July), and doing badge work.

Explorers: currently 15 but about to increase to 17 with two scouts moving up. The numbers were swelled with two recruits who walked in and are new to scouting. The Unit are also Regatta training.
Financial 
Paul distributed a summary of Income & Expenditure and advised that 
    Report        
in addition to the figures shown there had been expenditure on capitation, boat insurance and the river door, leaving about £9k in the bank.


Paul asked if small donations could be ‘bulked up’, e.g. Bruno Fund donations, in order to claim Gift Aid. Penny is to check if this is possible.
Building report
Nigel updated the meeting on sourcing a company to fit sliding doors to divide the main deck and replace the wall separating the main deck and ward room. Specialist Commercial Joinery had quoted £16k for this and charged £1200 for the site survey drawings. Following a visit suggested by Keith to a church hall in Cobham, where London Wall, Chessington, had fitted doors 15/20 years ago, a quote was obtained from them for £7.5k for the two sets of doors. This would be for 6.5 doors all pushing to one side on the main deck, without a floor channel, and doors for the ward room, where there would be a small floor track. It was agreed that this should be progressed. There will be a need for a site survey, and the all-up cost including a choice of finish, 3 or 4 windows and vat is expected to be about £12k. London Wall will also be asked to quote for replacement doors on the galley counter. The doors above the boiler are being quoted for by Rhys.

Paul will advise Specialist Commercial Joinery Ltd that we will not be going with them.

Dick had previously distributed a quote from Euro electrical contractors for the replacement of the lights on the main deck – total cost approximately £1000, and this was agreed.


Nigel advised a cost of £1000 for the boiler filters, and this was agreed.


Karen reported that it would not be possible to claim on the buildings insurance for the work on the foundation stone due to the time that had elapsed since the vandalism. It was, therefore, agreed to go ahead with the Gordon Biden quote of £500 for the work.


There was some discussion regarding the damp in the river side stairwell. Nothing resolved, but it was agreed that Dick would ask Gordon Biden to return the plans for the building.


(Note: not discussed at the meeting but Dick advises that after painting the back fence and gates there are five 5L cans of creocote in stock which will be used for another coat at the end of the summer).

Annual General
It was agreed that the AGM would start at 7.30 p.m. on 30th June. 

      Meeting 
Penny gave her apologies for the meeting.


Nigel distributed a draft Trustees Report and this was agreed.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
Karen advised that Albany Park Road and Albany Mews will be 
Business
Controlled Parking Zones from 08.30 to 18.30. She said that she will 


look at the feasibility of parking in the back yard.



Robin suggested having an Alumni Board for those that have achieved 

rowing success. The meeting thought this to be a good idea.
Future Dates
30 June

 
Annual General Meeting


5/6 July


Regatta


29 September

Executive Committee meeting

